
 
   

 

July 2020 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
July 25 – Summerfest Car Rally and Show 

and Shine, 9am to 3pm.  New location for 

2020 at Sublimity Harvest Festival Grounds, 

11880 Sublimity Rd SE, Sublimity, OR.  

Register on line or print and mail in form.  

Pre-Registration is $15 / Day of show $20.  

We will meet and leave at 7:30am from 

Hwy 226 & Brewster Rd. 

July 28 – Board Meeting at 7:00PM at Carol 
Hood's home. 
 

Sept. 5 -  The Carousel show will be 
September 5th.   
 
 
 

that it not only covers the car show but also 
the meetings and cruises.  Because of this 
information if we had canceled it would have 
cost more next year with a different insurance 
agency. 
 
Vice President Carol brought up that we are 
still collecting socks.  Russ has been notified 
about the cancellation of the show and has 
been hired for the 2021 show.  Summer fest 
will be July 25 but it will be at Sublimity 
Oregon this year.  A & W will not have their 
Wednesday cruise in till next year. The 
Carousel show will be September 5th.  To join 
Power land it cost $200.00 the first year and 
$100.00 each year after that.   The Santa 
Cruise will be December 5th.  The breakfast 
will be at 8:30 AM. 
 
Cruise Master Tom informed the members 
there will be a Springfield to Albany cruise 
Saturday the 4th, leaving Springfield at 
10:30AM.  Next Thursday Sweet Home will be 
having a Poker Run. 
 
Hospitality Dottie is sending out cards to the 
members to keep in touch with them.  A get 
well card was sent to Verle Steel.  Dale Porter 
was having surgery on July 1st and Ray Oelke is 
having cataract surgery. 
 
Historian John brought up that he is looking 
for a photo of Harry Carter with his car for our 
records.   
 
Dave is researching a new place to do our 
printing instead of Staples.  We will contact 
other groups and see where they get their 
printing done and the cost.  Also we will make 
sure that turquoise is used which is the club's 
color. 
 

 
 
 

 

ROLLIN' OLDIES BOARD MEETING 
JUNE 30, 2020 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  Those in attendance were Carol 
Hood, Lorna Sebastian, Linda Meredith, John 
Wood, Tom Hinckley, Dottie Anderson and 
Sheila Peterson. 
 
Secretary Lorna advised the board that at the 
last meeting was to make a decision 
regarding the annual car club show, which 
was voted by the board members to be 
canceled. 
 
Treasurer Linda gave her report what was in 
savings, checking and petty cash.  We have 
received a refund from the Park reservations 
and the banner hanging.  Our insurance was 
not canceled due to the fact she found out 
 
 
 
 



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Letters will be sent out to our previous 
sponsors to inform them of our show being 
canceled and that we hope they will be able 
to support next year’s show. 
 
A vote was taken and passed that we will 
continue having our annual Christmas dinner.  
A suggestion was made that we have only 
turkey or ham. 
 
The next meeting will be July 28th at 7:00PM 
at Carol Hood's home. 
 
Meeting was adjourned by President Dave 
Faller. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sock it to me! 

Children’s socks are needed, too! 

We have an ongoing challenge with the Street 

Masters to gather socks for a charity.  

Continue to collect socks.  When meetings 

resume they will be collected.     

For more information call Carol Hood at 541-

926-3467. 

 

 

 A Call for Newsletter Articles 

With our general meetings and most car 

activities on hold, the Newsletter is seeking 

articles.  Any photos or text about working on 

your cars, cruises, or other car-related 

adventures would be appreciated.   

The Newsletter cannot accept material other 

than by email, as the newsletter is prepared 

using a computer.  

 

 

 

A Second Life 
By Dick Thoma 

 

 
Falling asleep, I crashed this 1991 Jeep.  I went 
through a ditch, over a tree stump, sideswiped 
another tree, and through a chain link fence.  
The top rail of the fence went through the 
windshield and driver’s seat, imbedding itself 
into the rear seat, missing me by a hair, a thin 
hair.   
 
This was the first vehicle I had ever bought 
brand new.  It has a $700 Warn winch on the 
front and a new set of tires.  The thought of a 
junk yard making a profit on it rubbed me the 
wrong way.   When the insurance man said the 
“Buy Back” was $238, it was a no brainer. 
 
Every panel on it had to be repaired or 
replaced, including some of the undercarriage.  
I tell everybody it only cost 3 or 4 times what it 
was worth, but I’d do it again.  
 
All repair and painting was done by Lincoln 
Hoefek and myself.  Now it is having a second 
life.   

 
 
 
 



 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 
Thanks to D.J. Freeman 

 
I know a guy who's addicted to drinking  
brake fluid, but he says he can stop any 
time.   
 
I got some batteries that were given  
out free of charge.  
 
A will is a dead giveaway.  
 
The guy who fell onto an upholstery 
machine last week is now fully 
recovered.  
 

Did you hear about the Democrat that had his 
whole Left side cut off?  He's all Right now. 
 
 

August Birthdays 
Louie White      1 
Esther Hillary                  8 
Barb Jerick       8 
Lou DuPuis      9 
Dick Wetzel    15 
Joyce Ulmer                23 
Tim Stockwell                24 
Linda Covell                24 
Keith Franell                25 
Bob Pleu    25 
Greg Parrish                30 
 
August Anniversaries 
Bryan and Linda Covell    7 
Tim and Mary Stockwell  11 
 

July Birthdays 
Al Boedigheimer     1 
Leon Walter      2 
Tammy Barker                  5 
Sheree Corrigan     6 
Lorna Sebastian   14 
Dave Krumwiede   16 
Rhonda Liles                17 
Mike Halsey                20 
Richard Thoma   30 
 
July Anniversaries 
Dave and Susan Krumwiede    6 
Loyd and Toni McMillen  15 
Phyllis and Will Smith    18 
John and Linda Wood   20 
Mike and Sheila Peterson  23 
Ted and Esther Hillary   25 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson       541- 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood       541-926-3467 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Historian:  John Wood                 541-929-6936 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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